SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
BOARD MINUTES APRIL 17, 2023
The April 2023 Board Meeting was called to order by President George Davis at 6:02 pm at the Wakonda Christian Church. Board members present were George Davis, Penny Harrison, Pete Conrad, Joe Harrison, Steve Sarcone, and Nick VanPatten.
The March 20, Board minutes were approved as written.
The Treasure’s report as of April 17, 2023, presented by Heather Carman was discussed and approved. 
GENERAL MEETING
The auditorium at Brody Middle School has been secured for the April 27th General Meeting. The meeting is scheduled for 6:30 pm. Board members should plan to be at the facility by 6:00.
 City officials who have confirmed their participation are Carl Voss, Josh Mandelbaum, Connie Boesen, Scott Sanders, and Matt McCoy. A representative from Parks and Recreation and Sgt. Doua Lor of Des Moines Police have confirmed.
A postcard has been sent to those living in our neighborhood inviting them to the General Meeting. An email has also been sent and another email reminder is planned. Members have been encouraged to send President Davis their questions and concerns. Neighborhood members have been encouraged to bring membership dues to the meeting if they have not been paid. President Davis will bring an updated membership list, sign-in sheets, membership applications, and microphones.  Nick VanPatten will bring bottled water. Penny Harrison and Ginny Renda will work the check-in table and collect dues.
MEMBERSHIP LIST
SWHNA has paid $189 to have the membership list updated. The board hopes this expense will help reduce the number of postcards returned because of incorrect information. So far, only two postcards have been returned compared to the hundreds returned last November.
POSSIBLE DISCUSSION TOPICS FOR CITY OFFICIALS
Condition of the streets on the southside, future property tax increases, lack of public transportation, construction on Fleur Drive.
The meeting ended at 7:13 pm. The next board meeting is scheduled for May 15.
Minutes submitted by Ginny Renda – Secretary of SWHNA

 







